7-8 классы 7-8 классы

Name the famous British historical figures

41. He was the first Englishman who sailed around the world.

A) Robert ScottB) James CookC) Alexander BellD) Francis Drake

42. He is considered the father of economics and a pioneer of political economy.

A) Adam SmithB) Isaac NewtonC) Charles DarwinD) Michael Faraday

43. He won the Nobel Prize for his discovery of penicillin.

A) Alexander Bell **C)** Charles Darwin

B) Alexander FlemingD) Walter Scott

44. He led two expeditions to the Antarctic regions.

A) Admiral Nelson
C) Robert Scott

B) Charles Darwin **D)** Adam Smith

45. She was the founder of modern nursing.

A) Margaret Thatcher

B) Jane Austen

C) Agatha Christie

D) Florence Nightingale

46. He painted 332 portraits which are now in the gallery of the War of 1812 in the Hermitage.

A) George Dawe

B) Charles Dickens

C) William Turner

D) Charles Darwin

47. He is considered to be one of the best novelists of the Victorian era.

A) Jonathan Swift **C)** Agatha Christie

B) Charles DickensD) Daniel Defoe

48. He is Scotland's national poet.

A) William Wallace

B) Walter Scott

C) Robert Burns

D) Charles Cameron

49. He formulated the laws of motion and universal gravitation.

A) Isaac NewtonB) James WattC) Alexander FlemingD) Alexander Bell

50. These famous British musicians of the 20th century are from Liverpool.

A) Queen

B) The Rolling Stones

C) The Beatles

D) Pink Floyd

Look at the picture and answer the questions



51. What subject is the man teaching?

A) Physics B) Chemistry C) Biology D) Astronomy

52. Does the teacher use different methods of teaching during the lesson?

A) Yes, he do

B) No, he does

C) Yes, he does

D) No, he don't

53. What is the teacher doing?

A) Singing B) Conducting an experiment

C) Writing **D)** Washing the flasks

54. What does the teacher not use to protect himself from accidents?

A) Gloves B) Goggles C) A robot D) A lab coat

55. What are there on the shelves and desks?

A) Vases B) Gadgets C) Test tubes and flasks D) Journals

56. What (unusual) clothes is the teacher wearing?

A) A sweater B) A jacket C) A lab coat D) A hat

57. How many pupils are willing to answer?

A) One B) Three C) All pupils D) Nobody

58. How many people wearing glasses do you see?

A) One B) Two C) Three D) Four

59. You don't see this/these on the walls.

A) A blackboard B) A clock C) Maps D) The periodic table

60. How many chemical elements are written above the blackboard?

A) One B) Three C) Five D) Seven

МЕЖДУНАРОДНЫЙ ИГРОВОЙ КОНКУРС ПО АНГЛИЙСКОМУ ЯЗЫКУ

BRITISH BULLDOG



7-8 классы Level IV

Дата проведения конкурса:

16 ДЕКАБРЯ 2020

Для выполнения заданий отводится 75 минут. На каждый вопрос необходимо выбрать один из четырех предложенных вариантов ответа.

Будьте внимательны и аккуратны при заполнении бланков ответов: любые помарки или исправления могут привести к некорректному распознаванию информации.

Итоги конкурса будут подведены в марте 2021 года, а правильные ответы на вопросы будут опубликованы на сайте www.runodog.ru в конце января.

Желаем удачи!

Level IV Level IV

Listen to the dialogue and answer the questions

- 1. Which programme is Steven going to watch tonight?
- A) Try This B) Kick Start C) Explorer D) The News
- 2. Which programme did he want to watch?
- A) Try This B) Kick Start C) Explorer D) The News
- 3. What was last week's programme about?
- A) Climbina
- B) Making kites
- D) Project work **C)** Snowboarding
- 4. When does the programme begin? At
- **A)** 7.15 p.m. **B)** 7.30 p.m. **C)** 7.45 p.m. **D)** 8.00 p.m.
- 5. How long does the programme last? About
- A) 15 minutes B) 30 minutes C) 45 minutes D) an hour
- 6. Which project can the programme help with?
- A) Art project
- B) Science project
- **C)** Maths project
- **D)** Geography project
- 7. When must the project be ready? On
- **A)** 5 March **B)** 13 March **C)** 15 March **D)** 28 March
- 8. What does the teacher want to do with the best project?
- A) Publish it in a newspaper B) Take it as a present
- **C)** Display it to other pupils **D)** Put it on the shelf
- 9. Where does the teacher want to put the best work? In the school
- A) library B) hall C) computer room D) dining room
- 10. Which place does the boy like better? The
- A) library B) hall C) computer room D) dining room

Read the text and find the correct answers

There is a large collection of tales written by the Greek storyteller, Aesop. Little is known about his life. According to some historical facts. Aesop was a slave in ancient Greece. He was a keen observer of both animals and people. But most of the characters in his stories are animals, some of which take on human characteristics and are personified in terms of speech and emotions. It is also a bit of trickery on adults to use animals, because it allows adult readers to sort of "skip" imagining themselves as the characters in the story. However, the majority of his characters retain their animalistic qualities: tortoises are slow, hares are quick, tigers eat birds,

etc. Aesop uses these qualities and the natural tendencies of animals to focus on human traits and wisdom. Aesop's fables may be short, but they offer wise lessons at the end. It is up to us to discover for ourselves what is hidden behind the images presented by the author.

- 11. Which country is Aesop from?
- A) Italy
- B) Spain
- C) Greek D) Greece
- 12. When did he live?
- A) In the age of Enlightenment B) In antiquity
- C) During the Renaissance
- **D)** In the middle ages
- 13. What does the term "keen observer" mean? An observer who is
- A) shrewd B) demanding C) careless D) hospitable
- 14. The main characters in his tales are mostly animals, ...?
- A) didn't it B) didn't they C) are they D) aren't they
- 15. What unusual thing can the animals do in his tales?
- A) Eat
- **B)** Jump
- C) Speak D) Smell
- 16. Why did Aesop prefer to depict animals instead of people in his fables? Because he
- A) loved animals
- B) didn't want to show who he really meant
- C) didn't respect people
- **D)** hated people
- 17. What qualities do the animals in his tales still preserve?
- A) Human B) Animalistic C) Artistic **D)** Artificial
- 18. Who was Aesop according to some historical facts? A) A slave B) A musician C) A priest D) A manager
- 19. What is usually written at the end of the fable?
- A) A moral B) Wrongness C) An advert D) Annotation
- 20. What do Aesop's fables make many people do?
- A) Sing B) Dance C) Think D) Take care of animals

Select the correct answers to fill the gaps

- While I (21) television last night, I (22) an advertisement for a new theme park.
- Really? Tell me about it.
- It's called The Haunted Garden and it has lots of spooky rides. It's in the grounds of a castle that (23)

built in the 16th century. The great thing about it is that it's open at night so you (24) on all the rides in the dark.

- That sounds really cool! I have never (25) on a rollercoaster in the dark before!
- Me neither. When my dad gets home I am going (26) him if we can go there for my birthday.
- Good idea. I've forgotten when is your birthday?
- It's next month. The nineteenth.
- Oh no! I'll be away on holiday. We (27) to Rome, but I wish I (28) to your party.
- Never mind. Perhaps we (29) go to The Haunted Garden the following week, when you get back.
- Thanks, Joe. I (30) hate to miss it.
- **21. A)** watch **B)** watches **C)** watched **D)** was watching
- **22. A)** saw B) sees C) seen
- D) was seeing
- B) has been C) were **D)** had been **23. A)** was
- 24. A) to go B) shall go C) can go D) have been C) went D) was
- **25. A)** go B) been
- C) asked
- **26. A)** asks B) to ask D) asking
- C) have been D) are going **27. A)** go B) went 28. A) can go B) could go C) am going D) have went
- **29. A)** won't **B)** could C) need **D)** mustn't D) would
- **30. A)** can B) won't C) must

Choose the place where we can find or use these means of transport

- A In the air C – On the sea
- B On the ground D – Under the water
- 31. Helicopter
- 32. Hot air balloon
- 33. Van
- 34. Tram
- 35. Truck
- 36. Yacht
- 37. Submarine
- 38. Bathyscaphe
- 39. Zeppelin
- 40. Coach

Level IV Level IV Level IV